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EDITORIAL
DECEMBER 1988 

The merry ringing of tills and the click of plastic are already filling the air as I write. By the time this reaches you the traditional Christmas rush will be under way and all the affordable Greetings Cards will be sold. What a game: Let's hope that you are well prepared and will be able to hang on to all that is good at Christmas time.

However busy you are, be sure to make time for forthcoming Club activities. There's plenty going on, including the well-established New Year's Pay Run, a sure way to banish some of the hangover and there's no better way to start the New Year. Glyn has news of some possible 'forthcoming attractions' on this Run.

My thanks are within to the ladies who have typed for this month's Newsletter. What would we do without them all:

A Happy Christmas to all and with Best Wishes for Trouble-free Sevening in 1989.

John.
SECRETARIAL.

Hi Gang. I hope you have all put your anti freeze in by now. It sure is nice to see all this sun, but golly it's cold.

I hope to have the Tickford back on the road by Club Night. As usual trimming's a job that seems to take three times longer than the upholsterer says.

Pat and I enjoyed the Auction last month. We sold a lot of excess items (sounds better than calling it rubbish) and bought almost as much: Gary is now trying to find a Morris 1000 to go with the tow-bar he acquired!

I understand Paul Mainzer's Chummy is almost finished but it also is awaiting trimming, which seems to be the longest part of the job these days; then it just requires wiring. Bernard Cowley's Ulster is another car nearly completed and I understand that both Bernard and Paul plan to make it to the New Tear's Day Run for their 'Maiden Voyages'.

The Easter run to Jersey is all booked up and entries are now closed.

17 adults (over 11) and 3 children in seven 'Sevens' will embark on the evening of 23rd March for a few days away from it all on Jersey.

Christmas is coming, so why not bring your money along to the December Club Night, where all sorts of goodies will be on sale for Christmas presents.

Roger Ballard will be there from 'Merely Motoring' with dozens of ideal gifts - there will also be car badges and sweatshirts, so see you there.

Glyn.

ARE YOU ON THE LIST?

MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTIONS are still due from some Club Members.

If you have not yet paid-up, please let Lawrence have your sub., as soon as possible.
,

Membership lists will be reviewed at the end of the year.

No subscription = No membership or Newsletter from January.
THE NEW FOREST RUN - SUNDAY 20TH NOVEMBER 1988

Do you remember that Sunday when we awoke to discover that the temperature had plummeted, there was a sharp frost, it was raining and snow was reported nearby? Well, that was the day of the November Run. The rain turned to sleet and then slush and it was hard to enthuse over anything in the gloom.

A revision of priorities was called for, thick jumpers, boots, a rug and flask of hot tea seemed appropriate.

John and I left home for the 'meet' passing notices of abandoned sports meetings and car boot sales as we went, and arrived in Ringwood to an empty car park. We began to wonder if the Run had been reorganised or postponed

and we were the lone arrivals. Great was our relief when Pat and Glyn arrived in their 'modern', for Pat to leave Glyn to join Gary and Suzie in Gary's

Chummy. Within a couple of minutes Gary arrived, quickly followed by John and Cynthia Page in their Ruby and Paul and Emma in their Box.

The temperature and rain did not encourage nattering so the four A7s set

off. I don't think-Frilly 'Knickers is as warm as the Choc Box and soon found myself wishing it was TK (Thermal Knickers).

The weather began to improve and as we meandered through the Forest via Rhinefield Ornamental Drive, Brockenhurst, Boldre Church, South Baddersley and on to views of the Solent and Isle of Wight, I recorded the places carefully as it really was an attractive route and well recommended for a re-run in sunshine. Even so the colours across the Forest were quite spectacular.

Avoiding the crowds on the quay at Lymington (?;) John and Cynthia piloted us to the Waggon and Horses - where we found Pat waiting for us - to fortify ourselves from a limited but very good value menu.

The licensee joined us as we were preparing to leave and invited us to see a carriage in one of the store sheds, which had just been delivered following restoration. It was owned by the pub,, used originally to collect guests from the station, he had decided it was worth having restored for display and had been advised to insure it now for £6 --£7,000.

We wrapped ourselves up again and actually crossed the yard in sunshine.

The carriage was well worth seeing. The overall paintwork was royal blue with some black relief and a red line - slightly suggestive of FK but beyond the fact that it had four wheels the likeness ended there. The driver's seat had a roof and short hood only, but the seating for four was enclosed and most attractively button upholstered throughout in an embossed oyster grey rich

looking fabric. Altogether very pretty indeed and thought to be Italian because ' of the words Gabriel Soto Rioseco, Mna de 1907 on the brass plate of the wheel hubs.

It requires a pair of experienced horses to `power' it and so is unlikely_ to be driven.

Anyway a good time was had by those of us who braved the weather, we were in good company. Thank you John (P) for arranging the run even if we did return home by the shortest possible route to huddle round the fire. My John must have

.,.been rather chilly he had a hot bath:::

Gay.

AS RECENTLY ANNOUNCED Murray Pacey has kindly donated a magnificent and unusually shaped silver cup to the Club. It was much admired when Bernard was able to display it at the November Club Meeting.

It is expected that-some kind of competitive event will be held within the Club each year for which this cup will be awarded.

SORRY TO HEAR that Alan Seymour was unable to attend. the Auction as he is recovering from an operation, however he did send along some worthwhile items and again provided the meat for the raffle at a nominal charge. Thanks Alan. We hope that his recovery is going according to plan and look forward to seeing Alan and Margaret at the Christmas Dinner.

NO, I CAN'T LET IT GO FOR THAT!

Although a few items were withdrawn at the DA7C Annual Auction, last Club Night, most were not and there were some great bargains to be had. What a super turn-out of Club Members, with their generous offerings! Generous, because as everyone knows, items are usually knocked down at just about pre-war prices.

Bernie and Phil's persuasive auctioneering patter was entertainment indeed, but was pretty well matched by the witty comments from all sides. Next year

we must make a tape recording so that we can enjoy it all again 'at a "later date!

A double booking by our host meant that instead of the usual spacious venue in the barn we were crammed quite tightly into the Elm Tree dining room. As the bodies and merchandise piled in it seemed a dismal prospect, but to the event the chaotic, crowded conditions added to the fun. It was interesting to see friends, at first hidden behind picture frames, rubber waders, tyres, assorted motor bits etc., gradually coning into view* Such was the crush' that once in the saleroom it wasn't easy to escape, so half-time had to be called to enable empty glasses to be recharged and for the Elm Tree's plumbing to be

tested. Once everyone had squeezed back, the sale continued, as before.

Mike helped to keep things rolling by passing 'hammered' items to their new owners and collecting cash, which he passed to Jackie - quietly clerking in the only corner left. She recorded the names of vendors and how much their goods fetched, so that they could receive Q of sales and the Club its usual rake-off of 10%. In the event some kind vendors declined to take their share which helped the Club funds achieve a boost of £34.61.

Regretfully lack of space meant that Roger Ballard was not able to display the Merely Motoring items properly, nor was it easy for customers to browse, so Roger intends to return at the December meeting.

Warm thanks to all who supported the evening in any way, but special thanks are due to Bernie and Phil who overcame the difficulties with such cheerful determination, and ease. If you weren't there you missed some great bargains and a fun evening. It beats the 'telly' any day!
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YOUR NEWSLETTER

I am delighted to say that no less than four ladies have offered help with the typing for this December Newsletter, to relieve Jackle Cowley, our typist. Many thanks to Fran Frampton, Grace Moffat,

Biddy Brown and Susan Moody. (Susan's father Leonard is a Club Member.) Jackie is most grateful not to have to attend to it all during her exams.

This also presents an opportunity to acknowledge Jackie's normally regular and reliable contribution to the production of the monthly Newsletter. It's amazing how a sheaf of corrected handwritten papers turn into a snazzily typed format in her hands. Thanks Jackie on behalf of the Editor and us all - and again--thanks to those who have stepped in.
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MAINTENANCE IN A MOMENT

M

ANY maintenance attentions are often neglected as they appear to be complicated and time-absorbing, where in actual fact, if tackled in the correct manner they are comparatively simple.

This article deals with brake adjustment on the Austin 7 h.p. "Ruby," manufactured from late 1936 until 1938. The hand brake and foot brake operate on all four wheels via linkages and cables. Adjustment should never be left until such time that there is excessive free movement before the hand brake and pedal operate the brakes. The car, of course, should never be driven with the brakes in this condition.

The brakes are adjusted. Individually at each wheel by turning the square-headed adjuster opposite the operating lever on the brake back plate. Turn the adjuster clockwise as far as it will go. The brake shoes will then be hard up against the brake drum; the adjuster must then be turned back three notches to give the necessary clearance between the shoes and drum. Each notch can be felt and heard as the flat-sided cone on the inner end of the adjuster contacts the plungers supporting the shoes.

When this adjustment is being made all four points should be checked; the hand brake being fully off.

Do not attempt to adjust the cables and linkages unless they have been dismantled or the cables have stretched. With the hand brake fully off, bring the pad on the lever of the cross shaft up against the hand brake roller. With the cross shaft in this position, the front end of each rear brake cable should be adjusted by screwing the fork on or off the end of the cable until the cable is just taut. Adjust the front brake cable to a similar tension by means of the screw holding the cable compensating link to the cross shaft arm.

When the adjustments are complete, ascertain that, with the brake pedal depressed, there is an approximately equal clearance on either side of the boss of the balance lever and the jaws of the forked lever.

If the brakes have been correctly adjusted there should be no tendency, when they are applied, for the car to pull to either right-or left.
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STEERING adjustment should never be delayed, once it becomes apparent that wear has developed in the mechanism, and the following information applies to

Austin "Sevens" manufactured : during the years 1936 to 1939.

The worm and sector steering box on this model has provision for taking up end play in the steering column, end play in the cross shaft, and backlash in the worm and sector mesh.

To eliminate end play in the steering column, release the setpins (2) indicated in the illustration and remove the end plate. This will expose several thin shims of which one or more should be removed, depending on the amount of end , play to be taken up. Replace the end plate and check for end play, removing further shims if necessary, although avoid removing too many shims or the thrust bearings will not be able to rotate freely.

To take up end play in the steering cross shaft, the shaft must be extracted from the steering box and one or more shims (6) inserted between the shaft thrust button (5) and the housing, according to requirements.

To remove backlash in the worm and sector mesh, first jack up the front end of the vehicle and set the steering in the straight-ahead position. Slacken the three nuts (1) and the locknut (4) and turn the adjusting screw (3) in a clockwise direction to take up play. Tighten the locknut and screws and check the mesh for backlash- The adjustment is correct when there is no perceptible backlash on the steering arm in the straight-ahead position, although with this type of steering a progressive increase of free movement will appear on each lock.

At the same time as the steering box is adjusted it is advisable to check the track for toe-in. This is correct when the distance between the rims in front of the axle is 1/8in. less than the distance between the rims behind, measured at axle height.

[image: image6.png][image: image7.png]Should adjustment be necessary, remove the near side cross tube lever from the swivel axle, this being secured by a nut and spring washer. Slacken the near-side steering connection clamping bolt and screw the connection either on or off the cross tube until the correct toe-in is obtained. Finally re-tighten the clamping bolt and refit the cross tube lever to the swivel axle, ensuring that the nut together with its spring washer, is securely tightened.
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EVENTS
December Sunday 11th December-(Earlier than usual this month) Club Run to the Purbecks. Meet at 11 for 11.15 a.m. at Wimborne Square.

Thursday 15th December - Club Night at the Elm Tree. 8.00 p.m. Noggin and Natter, plus a video of an Interview with Stanley Edge.
Saturday 17th December -,ANNUAL CHRISTMAS DINNER- The Crooked Beam Restaurant,Jumpers;Corner,Chiristchurch 7.30 for 8 p.m. Dress optional.

Thursday 22nd December- Committee Meeting at the ' Tyrrells Ford - 8.30 p.m.

1989

January
Sunday 1st January - NEW YEAR'S DAY RUN - Meet at the Furlong Car Park, Ringwood at 10.45 for 11 a.m.

Thursday 5th January -'8 to Late' (for those who want to meet for a natter) at the Coach and Horses, Wimborne.

Thursday 19th January - CLUB NIGHT at the ELM TREE, 'Thursday
 A talk with information by Alderney Plating.

Sunday 22nd January -Club Run. Meet at the Viewpoint, Constitution Hill, Poole -,10.15 for 10.30 a.m. Details to follow.
NEW, MEMBERS:
A warm welcome to the following new Club Members:​

We hope that they will make themselves known to us at Club Meetings. Mr. V. Nunn of Winton, Bournemouth who owns a Grasshopper replica. Mr. S. Latham of Okeford Fitzpaine who owns a '33 Box Saloon. Mr. Nunn is joining his sons who are already Club Members. (About time someone kept an eye on them!)

CHILDREN IN NEED also benefited from the November Club Right. The raffle ` raised t34 which was added to the total raised by Lawrence and fellow

Round Tablers on a sponsored pub dash. Our donation helped them to top t3,000.

 

